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Town of Newtown, CT                                                                        3 Primrose Street, Newtown, CT 

THESE MOTIONS ARE SUBJECT TO THE APPROVAL BY THE PARKS AND RECREATION 
COMMISSION. 

The Parks and Recreation Commission held a meeting on Tuesday, March 9, 2021 in the 
multipurpose room of the Senior Center, 8 Simpson Street, Newtown, CT. 

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Clinton DePaolo at 6:02 pm.   

Present: Clinton DePaolo, Aaron Britton, Jim Parker, David Payne and Vincent Yanni. 
 
Commissioners Absent: Warren Spencer and Rance Thompson 
 

Staff Present:  Amy Mangold, RoseAnn Reggiano and Carl Samuelson 

 

Public:  Ms. Alexa Larson, Newtown Victory Garden and Fruit Trail  
 
Motion: 
Acceptance of Minutes:  Commissioner Vincent Yanni made a motion to accept the Minutes of 
the December 8, 2020 commission meeting.  Commissioner David Payne seconded the motion. 
All voted in favor of the accepted minutes.  
 
Motion: 
Acceptance of Minutes:  Commissioner Vincent Yanni motioned to accept the Minutes of the 
January 12, 2021 commission meeting. Commissioner Aaron Britton seconded the motion 
which was carried unanimously. 
 
Motion:  Appointment of Parks & Recreation Commission Vice Chairman 
Commissioner David Payne moved to appoint Commissioner Vincent Yanni as Vice Chairman 
of the Parks and Recreation Commission.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Jim 
Parker.  The appointment was then carried unanimously. 
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Motion: 
Adjournment of Meeting:  Vice Chairman Vincent Yanni moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:59 
pm.  Commissioner Jim Parker seconded the motion. All voted in favor to adjourn the meeting. 
 
The next Parks and Recreation Commission meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, April 13, 2020 at 
6:00 pm in the Multi-Purpose Room of the Senior Center at 8 Simpson Street, Newtown, CT. 
If you plan to attend this meeting and require assisted hearing devices, please contact the 
Office of the First Selectman at 203-270-4201 at least 48 hours prior to the meeting. 
 
Submitted by, 
Kate Geerer, clerk 

 

 

 


